Invasive Plant Species Assessment Working Group

March 2, 2004

Fort Harrison NREC room

 

Attending: Ellen Jacquart (TNC, INPAWS), Darrell Brown (NRCS), Kirk Larson (Hoosier NF), Helen Merrill (Garden Clubs), Brian MacGowan (Wildlife Society), Tom Good (Div. of Reclamation), Bob Waltz (Div. of Entomology and Plant Pathology), Gary Langell (Div. of Fish and Wildlife), Keith Johnson (Purdue Agronomy), Christopher Pierce (Purdue – CAPS), Chip Sutton (TNC), Lee Casebere (Div of Nature Preserves), Larry Nees (IN Seed Commissioner’s office), Mike Cline (INLA and ILA), David Benson (Marian College), 

 

1. 1.      Welcome, introductions and agenda approval.   Several new people joined us at this meeting.  Helen Merrill came to represent Garden Clubs and their interest in this issue. Christopher Pierce is the new State Coordinator for the Cooperative Agriculture Pest Survey. Chip Sutton is the media/marketing person for TNC and came to listen so he can assist us in getting the message out when IPSAWG is ready to do so. 

 

2. 2.      Brochure approval.  Ellen handed out the final IPSAWG brochure.  She’ll update as partners are added and species are assessed.  Tell her if there are any changes to make or if you want copies to hand out.

 

3. 3.      Japanese honeysuckle assessment.  Ellen updated the committee on the assessment of Japanese honeysuckle and resulting recommendations.   Participating in the assessment were Ellen, Mike Cline, Phil O’Connor, Jim Gerbracht, Brian Abrell (Div. of Nature Preserves) and Tom Good.  The species was found to have very high ecological impact, high potential for expansion, moderate difficulty of management and high economic value.  There are at least three cultivars of L. japonica for sale in landscaping, and at least one sportsman’s group (Quail Unlimited) recommends it for planting.  Recommendations were that no government agency should be planting it or recommending it; nurseries should not sell it (or its cultivars), gardeners should not plant it, and sportsman’s groups should not recommend it or sell it.  Several other species of vining honeysuckle were recommended as alternatives, including  Lonicera caprifolium, L. dioica, L. sempervirens, L. heckrottii, L. henryi, L. periclymenium, L. prolifera, and L. syringantha x 'Tellmanniana.

 

The committee adopted the recommendations of the assessment subcommittee.  They will be posted on the website soon.

 

4. 4.      Next species.  We discussed assessing privet or periwinkle next, but Mike Cline noted that this is the busy season for nurseries and it would be difficult to get representation at the meeting.  He suggested the next species be one not of great significance to the nurseries.  After discussion, we decided that autumn olive and Russian olive would be assessed next.  Ellen will send out a note to all inviting anyone interested to join in the assessment, which will take place in April.

 

5. 5.      Update on DNR invasive species law review.  Bob reported that the review of the current statutory and rule framework for invasive species is going well.  Two meetings have been held to discuss gaps in the existing framework and what changes/additions are necessary to deal with invasives more effectively.  The next meeting is March 12.  In April Bob will present the recommendations to the DNR Advisory Councils; in May he will present it to the Natural Resource Commission for their advice.  If they approve of it, the proposed changes will be given to the legislature’s summer study committee.  

 

Bob also mentioned the Pest Control Compact Bill, which is currently stalled in the legislature but is essentially a pest insurance fund that helps fund eradication efforts out-of-state where necessary to protect the home state.

 

6. 6.      Update on invasive species DNR landholding divisions policy.  Bob is also reviewing the DNR internal policy on invasive species.  With the landholding divisions, he is drafting a policy that would limit what is planted on DNR lands – this may involve a ‘clean list’ and a ‘dirty list’, and any species not on those lists would need to be reviewed before they are planted.  The policy would also clarify that unwanted animals should not be dumped on DNR land.  This will go to Advisory Council in April for review.

 

7. 7.      DNR kudzu rule to be finalized next month.  This rule is up for final adoption at the Natural Resource Commission soon.  The rule makes kudzu a ‘program species’ so Div. of Entomology and Plant Pathology can regulate it.  There are approximately 50 sites in the state, totaling less than 100 acres.  The rule gives the state authority to enter private land, eradicate the species, or order the eradication of the species.  Some private landowners are already taking the initiative to kill it on their land.

 

Bob also noted that kudzu is an alternate host for soybean rust.  While not yet in North America, this rust could cut soybean production by 25% if it establishes here.  This rust is currently in South America and in Africa.  Purdue’s Plant and Pest Diagnostic Lab is the lead on watching for this disease (lots more info on soybean rust can be found on their website at http://www.ppdl.purdue.edu/ppdl/).

 

8. 8.      Kudzu program March 23, Jasonville – DNR Reclamation offices.  Jody Shimp from Illinois’ kudzu program will talk about tools and techniques for kudzu control.

 

9. 9.      Upcoming meetings/updates:
·  

·         Chris Pierce talked about his role in CAPS.  He just started in January and is interested in working with IPSAWG to get a better handle on plant pests in the state.  He sets up surveys for pest species – surveys for emerald ash borer, gypsy moth, sudden oak death, and many others will be going on this year.

·         Lee Casebere discussed the possibity of publicizing the weed range maps from Bill Overlease that we have been using in the assessment process.  All agreed they provide great information on the range change of species over time, but the lack of voucher does make the information less publishable.  However, there may be an appropriate website for this kind of information.  Lee and Bob and Ellen will talk more.

·         Media/Communication issues.  Ellen noted that we are getting to the point where we will want to produce press releases or other publications to publicize what IPSAWG is doing.  We need to think about the audience we need to reach and the best format(s) to use.  This will be an agenda topic at the next meeting.

·         News release – Ellen mentioned that the national news release on invasive species that TNC will put out in a few weeks mentions the IPSAWG collaboration.

·         Aquatics – we would like to have one of our upcoming meetings focus on aquatic invasive plants.  Ideas include taking a tour of Crystal Palace, a large provider of aquatic plants in Lake County, inviting Reuben Keller (doing work on aquatic invasive plants in IN), and inviting Tom Flatt, who has taken over Gwen White’s role in aquatic nuisance species in DFW.

10. 10.  Next meeting – May 12, 9:30 am.  Place is to be determined

11. 11.  Adjournment
 

 

Next meeting May 12 at 9:30 am

Location will be emailed to you before the meeting
